Mr. Windorf Sooter 546 S. 11th St. Kansas City, Kans. Dear Sir: This will acknowledge your favor of July 26th addressed to Dr. Allen, who left several days ago for Culver, Indiana and New York City. As Dr. Allen does not plan to return to the office until the latter part of August I am taking the liberty of acknowledging your letter. I have asked the Registrar's office to send you a catalogue which will give you full details regarding the Medical School and the tuition. Answering your questions regarding basket hall, the eligibility rules of the Big Six Conference, of which we are a member, state that a boy must be in residence one year before he can compete in varsity athletics. This prohibits freshmen from playing on the versity. The freshmen do not play scheduled games. I am forwarding your letter on to Dr. Allen for his information. If there is any further information you desire you may address Dr. Allen here and it will be forwarded to him. Very truly yours, Secty to Dr. Allen :IW